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The 

Woodcreek Wind 
Summer  2020 

 

President’s Letter  
 
The Woodcreek Neighborhood Association Board of Directors is following the CDC 
guidelines and is not meeting in person during the COVID-19 crisis. Yet, we continue to 
work on your behalf to better our neighborhood.  
 
The safety of our neighborhood is a top priority. We’ve discussed the idea of security 
cameras at our entries. I met with a company and I know that for now, this is not 
something we can afford as we are a volunteer neighborhood association (we don’t 

have mandatory dues). We have four entries into our neighborhood and two cameras per entry are required. 
Each camera set up would be $2,000 per year or $16,000 per year to secure all entries with incoming and 
outgoing cameras. Our current annual income cannot support an expense at this level. 
 
Our City Liaison, Al Overholt, continues to work diligently with the city to advocate for street repairs. 
Woodcreek is especially bad and the temporary fixes are now failing. Al is working to get more repairs this 
fall. We’ll update you as we know more. Also, the current speed humps on Woodcreek are no longer used by 
the city. We’ll be presented with some options from the city as the repairs get closer. Residents on 
Woodcreek will be surveyed about 1) No speed bumps  or 2) Standard speed bumps used currently? 
 
Did you know that the city of Carrollton resides in three counties? Yes, Carrolton is in Dallas, Collin and 
Denton counties. Here’s an update on the virus in our city. Information courtesy of: 

https://www.cityofcarrollton.com/residents/resources/coronavirus 

 

Opportunities to Assist the Community 
Donate Blood. Please consider donating blood.  Carter Bloodcare has a 

location in Addison on Beltline at Surveyor.  I’m sure they would 
appreciate appointments, but walk-ins are welcome. 
http://www.carterbloodcare.org/donate-blood/ 

 
Donate to Metrocrest Services  
As you can imagine Metrocrest Services is seeing an increase in requests 
for support especially the food pantry. WNA donated $1,000 this spring. 
Please consider a donation of any amount. 
https://www.metrocrestservices.org/idonate.php 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Thanks! 
Matthew 

We Exist for You and Cannot Exist 

Without You! 

Show your support of our neighborhood. 

It’s not too late to join WNA for 2020.  

Membership starts at $25. Join securely online at 

www.woodcreekneighbors.org    
 Click on Membership 

 

https://www.cityofcarrollton.com/residents/resources/coronavirus
http://www.carterbloodcare.org/donate-blood/
https://www.metrocrestservices.org/idonate.php
http://www.woodcreekneighbors.org/
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City of Carrollton Neighborhood Grant 

Our 4th City of Carrollton grant was submitted before the June 30th deadline. 
Our proposed project is to renovate the walking bridge that connects the 
southern and northern parts of Woodcreek. We’ll make some structural 
improvements, sand and paint the handrails and power wash/seal the deck 
boards. Additionally, we’ll add lighting to the southern pathway leading to the 
bridge. And to beautify a bit, we’ll add some decorative grass plantings at 
each end. Our president, Matthew Messner will present to the City of 
Carrollton Neighborhood Advisory Commission on September 10. We should 
know shortly thereafter if our project is approved-big competition this year. A 
BIG thank you to all who sent in letters and forms of support. We received 
many replies of support in just a few days. 

2011 Project-Monument signs for southern entries to Wood creek. 

2017 Grant Project-Monument sign for northern entry and better lighting on the walking bridge. 
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Our first grant in 2001 was 
to add lights to the bridge 
and make some repairs 
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